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17 January 2020
Dear Parent/Carer

School Emergency Planning Procedures

North West Community Campus and Dumfries and Galloway Council has a prime responsibility to make sure pupils and staff are safe while in our care.  We know that the risk of an emergency is very small, however, we do want to be well prepared to handle any incident.  In North West Community Campus we have emergency planning procedures to help us work closely with police, fire and others to respond appropriately to any threat.

We already practise evacuating the school during fire drills, so pupils and staff are clear on how to leave the building safely in an emergency.  However in some emergency situations, for example if there are circumstances in the vicinity of the school that could endanger the safety of the school community, pupils and staff must stay within the school to be safe.  As a result, every school in Dumfries and Galloway has a pupil safety drill where all pupils return to/stay in classes and doors and windows are closed and locked.  It may only take a few minutes until the ‘all clear’ is sounded.  This will be undertaken calmly, as we do with fire drills, and pupils will be told that the school is practising being ‘safe inside together’.

In order for pupils and staff to become familiar with what is expected during a pupil safety drill, our school will practise these as we do fire drills, on a regular basis.  During the drill the doors will be locked and no one will be able to enter or leave the school during the practice procedure. This is the same procedure that will be followed in a real situation.

I know that thinking about the circumstances where this might be needed is not pleasant but I hope it is reassuring to parents that we have practised what we might need to do to make sure all our children and staff are safe while in school.

Thank you for your support.  If you have any concerns or questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

James Brown
Acting Headteacher
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